Special Meeting – June 2, 2020, 7:00 p.m.
The council of the city of Kanopolis met in special session in the council chamber at the city hall on June 2, 2020, 7:00 p.m. to discuss Fort Harker Days & the Cemetery.
Present:
Council members Michelle Schwerdtfeger, Matt Munoz, Pat Perez, Greg Tripp, 

Rebekah Tripp
Presiding:
Mayor Anthony Hopkins
Attendees:
Keri Ann Erhlich, Alan Rusch
Mayor Hopkins called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.  
Mayor Hopkins said that Fort Harker Days has been in a holding pattern.  The Ellsworth County Health Department released restrictions & determined it is now up to committees to make the decision regarding festivals.  Ellsworth is not having Cowtown days, 4H will have the fair but with modifications, Wilson has decided to have restricted Czech Festival.  The Fort Harker Committee voted 3-1 to move forward with Fort Harker Days.  Mayor Hopkins spoke to Patrick Hoffman about liability of having the festival along with other considerations.  Patrick Hoffman said there is no direct liability risk.  Mayor Hopkins said the Council should discuss to decide whether Fort Harker Days should be allowed.  The ultimate goal is to not bring the pandemic before school starts.  The ultimate concern is for the citizens.  Keri Ann Erhlich met with the Ellsworth Chamber of Commerce & explained the same thing to them.  The virus is too touch & go & the what ifs are unknown currently.  Rebekah Tripp said the weekend of Fort Harker Days was also the graduation for the 2020 graduates.  If allowed, it would have enough time for recovery before school starts.  Keri Ann Erhlich said that they have 3 graduation plans depending on the situation at the time.  Is it controllable and manageable?  Rebekah Tripp said that if someone feels at risk, then do not attend.  Keri Ann Erhlich said that most feel fine at first coming into the event.  Rebekah Tripp said she does not want to risk school not starting.  Alan Rusch asked Mayor Hopkins what changed in the past 2 weeks.  Mayor Hopkins said that he was misquoted 2 weeks ago.  Michelle Schwerdtfeger asked what Ellsworth was doing for Cowtown days.  Mayor Hopkins said the surrounding cities were discussing having virtual events such as reverse parade, online polka dance, cattle branding.  Mayor Hopkins said that by not having it, citizens will be upset but feels it is the safe, right thing to do.  He does not want to be the one community that has it & then we have an outbreak.  Michelle Schwerdtfeger said so basically it is up to the council to decide.  Keri Ann Erhlich said she hates being the one that disappoints so many, but she must take the safest direction for the citizens.  Mayor Hopkins asked what the harm is not having it.  Fort Harker Committee has built up enough money to have it but maybe next year might be able to have a bigger festival.  Michelle Schwerdtfeger asked if we can do the dance in the park.  Mayor Hopkins said that Fort Harker Committee decided that there would be no events on Friday & Saturday would be normal.   Mayor Hopkins said that the events that could happen would be the volleyball tournament & softball tournament.  Michelle Schwerdtfeger said that the Recreation Committee is having trouble finding the teams to participate.  Debbie Kralik said that most local teams wait until the day before to sign up.  Greg Tripp said that there is 100-150 pipe liners in town going from Kansas to Oklahoma to Nebraska & if COVID is going to come, it is going to come.  Mayor Hopkins asked if the city wanted to increase the risk of out of state people visiting.  Rebekah Tripp said that graduation is the same way.  She said that we must choose what we can control.  Michelle Schwerdtfeger said if we cannot have them all we should not have any.  Matt Munoz agreed.  Mayor Hopkins said that the Ellsworth Historical Society has cancelled their BBQ.  Pat Perez said that the legion is continuing with their decision to serve breakfasts.  Matt Munoz made a motion to allow Fort Harker Days, Pat Perez 2nd.  Mayor Hopkins asked if that included all aspects of Fort Harker Days.  Rebekah Tripp said that we should not have the turtle races, the Wagon races, or the dance.  Matt Munoz said that this would be a good way for the businesses in town to try to recoup their losses from the pandemic.  Greg Tripp said that we could probably move forward but if any cases pop up, then we should shut it down.  Mayor Hopkins said it would be the decision of the health department.  Rebekah Tripp said that she has already seen posts on Facebook about people who have traveled 7 states.  She said that she did not think it should go on with all the activities.  Is the committee willing to forego the money that has already been spent?  Michelle Schwerdtfeger said that she was worried that this might cause friction between towns.  Mayor Hopkins said that the softball tournament is not a city event & would not be cancelled.  Michelle Schwerdtfeger motioned to postpone Fort Harker Days for 1 year, Rebekah Tripp 2nd.  All in favor were Greg Tripp, Michelle Schwerdtfeger, Rebekah Tripp.  All opposed were Pat Perez & Matt Munoz.  Motion carried.
Debbie Kralik said that she was approached by Thomasa Cisneros.  Her cousin Diane Torrez had passed & they thought she had a plot.  Debbie Kralik researched & there are no more plots available on the Torrez blocks.  Thomasa Cisneros asked if they could use the walkway to bury her because there is a trash can that blocks the walkway already.  The other plan is to buy a plot from Eli Hernandez.  Mayor Hopkins asked if it would cause any access in the future.  Rebekah Tripp asked if there were still plots to be purchased.  The council said it would be better to bury her in a designated plot instead of unmarked land.  Debbie Kralik said that the cemetery has been sorely neglected.  Wrong names & locations.  She asked the council if they would be okay if she took 2 hours a day to go to the cemetery & get the records corrected.  Debbie Kralik said this is a large project that could take up to 2-3 months.  She would have to close the office.  Mayor Hopkins said that he prefers the office not be closed & ask Janice Essick if she would be willing to work at the office for those 2 hours a day except on Wednesday.  Debbie Kralik to contact Janice Essick.
Michelle Schwerdtfeger motioned to adjourn, Matt Munoz 2nd.  Motion carried.

Adjourned at 7:34.
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